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                                Principal’s message 
 
It has been a settled start to 2019 and our Kindergarten students and new students seem to be settling in 
well.  Over the holiday period our synthetic soccer field was installed.  This project was a joint funding 
venture with the Department of Education and the school. Funds raised by the P&C made this achievable 
as without your monetary contribution this would not have been possible.  The students here at Comleroy 
are extremely grateful.  So thank you to everyone for your contributions at our P&C fundraising events.   

School Swimming Carnival and Small Schools Swimming Carnival 

Congratulations to all those students who attended our school swimming carnival. Your enthusiasm and 
determination ensured that this event went off successfully.  Thank you also to those wonderful parents 
that helped out.  Whether you were a timekeeper, a starter or a motivator your assistance was greatly 
appreciated by the teachers here at CRPS.  

Congratulations to those students who went off to Windsor Oasis Aquatic Centre to represent our school 
at the small schools carnival last Thursday.  You represented our school with pride and should be 
congratulated on your achievements.  

Thank you to Mrs Gerisch who coordinated both these events for our school and to Mrs McGregor who 
assisted with the timekeeping at the small schools carnival. 

Kristen Barglik 
Principal 

Comleroy Road  
Chronicles 
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Meet the Teacher Evening 
Thank you to all those families who joined us 
for our meet the teacher evening last 
Wednesday.  For those of you who missed it, 
a note will be sent home outlining the key 
messages for each class.  I have also sent a 
link to a survey on eNews about our 
homework policy and anti-bullying policy.  
Thank you to those who have already 
contributed their opinions and I invite those 
who have not already done so to complete this 
important survey. Your ideas and opinions will 
be used to ensure our policies are relevant to 
your needs. 

 

Dates to Remember 
 
March 2019 
8th March      4/5C Assembly 2pm 
11th March  Young Leaders Day 
21st March  Harmony Day 
29th March  2/3k Assembly 2pm 
4th/5th April  Lutanda Stage 2 camp 
9th April  Parent Teacher Interviews 
10th April  K-2 Excursion Possum Magic 
12th April  Easter Hat Parade 12-1pm 
 
Upcoming events are posted on our school website. 

www.comleroyrd-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Our school newsletter and notes are also available 
through School ENews. Register your email address on 
the school website to receive a full colour newsletter 

direct to your inbox. 

Term Planner 
Our Term 1 planner has been distributed 
along with this newsletter.  Please take note of 
the date for our parent teacher interviews.  
This evening is a valuable opportunity for you 
to enhance the educational outcomes of your 
child/children.  

 

Principal Awards – Commitment to 
learning 

KT –     Brock  

1/2M  – Toby  

2/3K –  Lachlan       

4/5C – Emily    

5/6G –   Jack   

 

Merit Awards 

KT –    Chelsea,  Jayden  

1/2M – Keira,  Zara                              

2/3K –  Adam, Abigail  

4/5C –  Dechlan, Ashlei 

5/6G –  Dylan, Jessica  

 

 

Birthdays 
 

Happy Birthday to the following 
students that celebrate their birthday in 

January & February 
Bree, Jack, McKey,  Albie, Trinity, 

Caleb, Angelica, Toby, William, Aria, 
Eamon,  

 
Jye, Tayla, Lauren, Charlee, Zara, 

 
 

We hope you have a wonderful day 

 
 

http://www.comleroyrd-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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School Enews APP 
 
I would like to encourage all our families to 
download the school enews app, and if you 
are on Facebook, to like our school page. We 
send many notes home with students and 
sometimes they can get lost. By downloading 
the school app and liking the school Facebook 
page you can make sure that you will still 
receive important information, as notes are 
sent home through the app and Facebook has 
regular updates about important events. 

 

Canteen volunteers needed! 
 

The canteen is in urgent need of volunteers, 
the school canteen is run by the P & C and is 
a voluntary service for your children to enjoy, 
with the majority of the money raised kindly 
being donated back to the school. If you could 
spare a day to help out either weekly or 
monthly it would be greatly appreciated 
 
 

 
 
 
Comleroy Road P&C Association 
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday 5th march starting at 6.30pm 
in the library. 

Contact details for the P&C: 
President–Tanya and Darren Barrington   
0409 956 028 
Vitalitycode101@gmail.com 

Secretary   
The P&C have a Facebook page. Search for Comleroy 
Road P&C and like the page to keep informed about the 
great work the P&C do. 
 

 
 

 

New procedures for late arrivals 
and early departures  
If your child is late arriving to school or leaving 
early please present to the front office to have 
the partial absence recorded straight into the 
computer system and receive a card. If the 
office is unattended please ring the bell. 

Thank you for your patience  

 

 

mailto:Vitalitycode101@gmail.com
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Communication 

If you have any concerns or questions 
regarding your child please contact the school 
to speak to your child’s teacher. It is extremely 
important that we have open lines of 
communication between school and home to 
ensure that the time your child spends at 
school is positive and productive. At any time 
you feel that issues are becoming ongoing or 
that you cannot speak to your child’s teacher 
please feel free to make an appointment with 
myself so that issues can resolved. Sometime 
issues can be a misunderstanding between 
students and can be resolved quickly if staff 
are informed of the situation. Your child 
spends a lot of time at school and the staff at 
Comleroy Road PS want that time to be 
enjoyable.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Helpful hints – helping your 
child read 
Provide a variety of books for your child to 
read on their own as well as with you and your 
family.  Stories, comics, poems, plays, 
instructions for games, recipes, magazines all 
help your child to read. 

 

Helpful hints – after school 
communication 
As parents we often ask our child how their 
day was when they come home from school. 
Many times they will say their day was good 
and when asked what they did that day their 
response is ‘Nothing!’ I’m sure many parents 
have experienced this and wonder about how 
to encourage your child to share more about 
their day. Here is a handy list of questions that 
you could use to facilitate more conversations 
with your children about school each day. 
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